Board Meeting Update
Rocky River Board of Education

Jay Milano, President • Kathleen Goepfert, Vice President
Jean A. Rounds • James Schieda • Scott Swartz

The following is an overview of the September 17, 2009 Regular Meeting of the Board of Education.
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Action

· The Board passed resolutions approving Violet Rafferty as Rocky River’s 2009-2010 Employee of the year and Brian Salco as Rocky River’s 2009-2010 Teacher of the year.

· The Board passed a resolution acknowledging the Rocky River Education Foundation for their ongoing contributions to the Rocky River School District.  The RREF provided $26,200.00 in college scholarships for the 2008-2009 school year.  

· The Board also passed a resolution acknowledging Paul Carte, Mary Beth Harter, Ronnie Hill, Becky Keith and Bridget Troy who finished their term serving the RREF as trustees.  

· A resolution was passed appointing Mr. Jay Milano as its delegate and Mrs. Kathleen Goepfert as its Alternate Delegate to the Ohio School Boards Association Annual Meeting and Capital Conference to be held in Columbus, Ohio on November 8-11, 2009.

· The Board passed resolutions approving the August 2009 Financial Statement and Intrafund Transfers for General Accounting.

· A list of retirements and resignations, certified staff, substitute teachers, tutors, instructors, and support personnel for the 2009-2010 school year was approved, as were supplemental duty appointments.  
· A resolution was passed to approve the rate of pay for Laura Daugstrup and Hallie Spooner as long term substitute teachers.  

· A resolution was approved for Wingspan Care Group for the 2009-2010 school year for provisions of special education and certain related services at Gerson School.

· The Board also passed a resolution to approve Spanish Time for Schools contract to provide a complete Spanish program for grades 1, 7 and 8 at St. Christopher School.  
· The following donations were accepted by the Board:

· Rocky River Middle School: A donation of 100 pins that say “Remember 9-11-01 to be sold to students to raise money for the 9/11 Memorial Scholarship Fund.  
· Rocky River School District: A donation of six office desks/workstations were donated by Rocky River Public Library.  

Reports

Superintendent’s Update – Dr. Michael Shoaf

· Dr. Shoaf introduced Stephanie Thomas, one of the Student-Board of Education Liaisons, who updated the Board of Education on current happenings at the high school.  The homecoming parade will begin at 6:30 p.m. on Friday, 9/25/09.  The homecoming pep rally will be held at 2:00 p.m. at the RRHS Stadium, weather permitting.  If it rains, the rally will be held in the gym.  The RRHS Band played at Goldwood Primary School this week.  RRHS Open House will be 9/17/09 beginning at 7:00 pm.  

· Executive Director of Curriculum and Instruction, Elizabeth Anderson, announced that Goldwood Primary School received Title I Funding again this school year as well as Kensington Intermediate School as Goldwood’s feeder school.  Funds have been used to hire several tutors, purchase smartboards and training/certifications for staff for the 2009-2010 school year.  
· Coordinator of Communications and Technology, Dianna Foley, announced that the website currently has 351 pages.  There are 77 staff members and 22 coaches working on their individual webpage. Dr. Foley distributed a copy of Chapter 2 from the book Teaching the Digital Generation to board members in preparation of questions for the architects regarding technology.  Dr. Foley will help prepare questions regarding that as well.  
· Dr. Shoaf distributed a copy of the Ohio Operating Standards for Ohio Educational Agencies Serving Children with Disabilities for the Board to review.  The Ohio Department of Education is directing every district to adopt this Standard with compliance beginning 11/1/09.  This Standard will be on the 10/15/09 Board Agenda.  

· Dr. Shoaf distributed a copy of the district’s webpage that displays H1N1 Information.  We have received many comments on that page.

· A draft copy of the Protocol for President and Elected Officials Addresses to Students was distributed for review.  Dr. Shoaf will be taking this to OSBA for discussion.  

· RRSCD enrollment was discussed.  Enrollment is a little down from last year but right in line with enrollment projections.    

· Executive Director of Human Resources and Support Services Ted Blank distributed shared research on recommended architectural firms.  It was decided that Lesko Architecture and Burt, Hill will be invited back for second interviews.  Interviews will be held on 10/5/09 beginning at 5:00 p.m.  It was discussed and agreed that if there were still concerns after the second round of interviews other firms would be looked at. 

· Dr. Shoaf distributed to the Board a sampling of compiled questions for the architect interviews.

· Dr. Shoaf distributed a copy of the 41st Phi Delta Kappa/Gallup Poll to the Board.

Rocky River Parks and Recreation Commission – Mrs. Goepfert

· Mrs. Goepfert announced that a meeting was held on Wednesday morning on 9/16/09.  Scoreboards are in.  The hockey scoreboard is up and a scoreboard was donated to Goldwood and one to Kensington.  

· A “Chinese Auction” will be held and proceeds will be given to the Recreation Center.  

· Mr. Bob Ranc is out of the country.  Mrs. Goepfert will contact him regarding the rest of his term as representative.  Mr. Ranc’s term expires 12/2011.

Community Challenge/Recovery Resources – Mrs. Rounds
· A Collaboration Committee Meeting was held Thursday morning, 9/17/09 at Goldwood.  A flyer regarding Parent University was distributed.  Dr. Rev. Fancher commented about the informative value of the Parent University presentation.  Mrs. Rounds reported that Jean Campanella discussed the results of the survey given to staff and parents.  A workshop will be held on 10/10/09 at RRHS cafeteria from 9:00 a.m. until noon.  There will be several breakout sessions.  Admission is free.  Babysitting will be provided for a $5.00 charge.  

· Red Ribbon Week will be 10/18-23/09.  A flyer was distributed by Melissa Liberatore.  High school students will be very involved with our younger students relaying the message for a healthy lifestyle.  Animal bracelets will be passed out by Club Soda students at the Homecoming game as well.  

· A Health Fair will be held on 10/25/09.  They will be accepting food donations.  A 10-week program of nutrition and exercise will kick off on 1/10/10.  Cleveland Clinic will help sponsor this program. 

· Challenge Day at the Middle School will be held on 11/18 & 19/09 from 7:45 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  This is the 7th year for Challenge Days.  Groups of adults, high school students and our 7th graders all work together on anti-bullying issues  

Rocky River Education Foundation – Mrs. Goepfert
· No report.  The next RREF meeting is Wednesday, 9/23/09 at 7:30 p.m. in the Curriculum Library, Board Office.

Strategic Planning – Ms. Anderson
· Ms. Anderson sent a packet to the facilitators on progress that RRCSD has made on the Strategic Plan.  Mrs. Goepfert volunteered to serve on the Finance Committee and Mrs. Rounds volunteered to serve on the Communication and Finance Committees.  

Finance Committee – Mr. Swartz

· The Finance Committee met prior to the regular Board of Education Meeting on September 17th.  As we are just two months into the fiscal year, there are no significant trends indicated as of yet for the current fiscal year.  Our expenses appear to be in line with the annual budget estimates at this point in the year.  

· The property tax settlement should be completed and arrive no later than early October.  We will see an advance in November as well that contains delinquent tax revenue.  The Tangible Personal Property tax is phased out and the state is continuing to make scheduled “hold harmless” payments to us per the schedule set back in 2006. The Supreme Court favored the state in regards to the Commercial Activities Tax challenge brought by the Ohio Grocer’s Association. 

· The FY10 Audit has begun.  The auditors are here in the District working and our audited financial statements should be issued sometime in late November/early December. 

West Shore Boards of Education – Dr. Schieda

· The last two meetings of the West Shore Boards were held in Berea.   Historically, the West Shore Boards meet every three months and are hosted alphabetically.  Fairview Park School District will be hosting the next meeting.  Dr. Shoaf met with Mr. Brion Dietsch, the Superintendent of Fairview Park Schools.  Ohio Schools Facilities released their director.  West Shore Board will work on bringing in a political name for the next meeting sometime the beginning of October.  

Student Activities – Mr. Swartz

· Student Activities had a good meeting.  Discussion on limiting fundraisers, summer camps et cetera and attempting to coordinate with all season sports on these issues was discussed.  

· The Middle School field was discussed.  The goal to fix the field is to bring in dirt, top dress, seed and attempt to keep people off the field until the seed grows.   The recreation center will also be asked to stop scheduling games until further notice.  

